The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday June 14, 2021 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, attending council members were Barb Matal, Kathy Herrman, Stephanie Schmidt, Darrell Warner, William Stark, Maintenance Operator Shelby Waterhouse, and City Clerk Beverly Stark. Residents Mike Gross, Dawn Gross, and Leah Gross were in attendance.
Minutes from the meeting held May 10, 2021, were read.  W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Citizen’s Comments:  M. Gross inquired about building restrictions and utility hook-ups.  The residents left meeting at 6:32 pm. 
Clerk’s Notes:  The Clerk has been unable to contact owners of two lots in need of mowing.  Notices will be sent to last address on record.  The American Rescue Plan Act providing COVID relief to municipalities via providing grants for water and wastewater projects was discussed.  The city will host a special meeting to adopt a bond ordinance for repayment of USDA-RD loan, and set a closing date. The special meeting is scheduled for June 28, 2021, at 6pm in the City Building. 
New Business:  A permanent road with access to the sewer lagoons was bid at $26,375.00 by Esfeld Construction and will be added to the sewer lagoon renovation as Change Order 1.  W. Stark moved to accept the bid, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.  
Old Business:  Replacement of street Christmas decorations was discussed. W. Stark made a motion to spend no more than $6500.00 to replace the decorations, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  W. Stark reported discussing Rush County commercial zoning regulations as they apply to renovations with the owners of Pat’s Beef Jerky. The purchase of a safe was discussed to house city documents. S. Schmidt moved to eliminate the safe deposit box and purchase a fireproof safe, W. Stark seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  The clerk will investigate and bring quotes to the council.
City Maintenance Notes:  The tractor was repaired. West 4th Street is a county road. Any needed repairs should be reported to the Rush County Highway Dept. Residents are asked to respect others’ and avoid dumping lawn debris etc. on neighboring property.  
City Events:  no events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  S. Schmidt moved to approve payment of the bills, W. Stark seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
A special meeting will be held June 28, 2021, at 6:00 pm.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for July 12, 2021, at 6:00 pm.
There being no further business to discuss, S. Schmidt moved to adjourn, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  
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